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The Planning Inspectorate Date: 16 September 2019
National Infrastructure

Temple Quay House

2 The Square

Bristol BS1 6PN

Dear Sirs

EXAMINATION OF THE RIVERSIDE ENERGY PARK DEVELOPMENT
*CONSENT ORDER APPLICATION BY:CORY ENVIRONMENTAL HOLDINGS
LIMITED (THE "REP APPLICATION")

REFERENCE: EN010093

l.

We write on behalf of Western Riverside Waste Authority ("WRWA") in respect of
the REP Application which was accepted by the Secretary of State for examination on
14 December 2018.

Following recent discussions between WRWA and Cory Environmental Holdings
Limited ("Cory"), we can confirm that a commercial agreement has been reached
which resolves WRWA's objections to the REP Application and includes the
acquisition of WRWA's interests in the Order land.

On this basis, we can confirm that WRWA no longer wishes to participate in the
Examination and it withdraws all of its representations, submissions and objections
made to the Examination, including those representations, submissions and objections
set out in the following documents:

3.1 Relevant Representation (RR-029);
3.2 Written Representation WRWA (REP2-093);

3.3 Summary of Written Representation (REP2-094);

34 Written Representation Annex 1 (REP2-095);



3.5 Written Representation Annex 2 (REP2-096);

3.6 Written Representation Annex 3 (REP2-097);

3.7 Written Representation Annex 4 (REP2-098);

3.8 Written Representation Annex 5 (REP2-099);

3.9 Written Representation Annex 6 (REP2-100);

3.10 Written Representation Annex 7 (REP2-101);

3.11 Written Representation Annex 8 (REP2-102);

3.12 Written Representation Annex 9 (REP2-103);

3.13 Legal Submissions (AS-016);

3.14 Preliminary Submissions in respect of protective provisions (AS-017);

3.15 Annex to the Preliminary Submissions in respect of protective provisions (AS-
018); '

3.16 Letter to the Applicant dated 4 June 2019 (AS-19);

3.17 Written summary of oral representations made at the Compulsory Acquisition
Hearing on 6 and 7 June 2019 (REP3-051);

3.18 Comments on Cory's response to its Relevant Representations and Written
Questions (REP3-052);

3.19 RRRL Protective Provisions —- WRWA proposed amendments (REP3-053); and

3.20 all oral submissions made at the compulsory acquisition hearing held on 6 and
7June 2019

4. For the avoidance of doubt, WRWA, pursuant to section 102(1ZA) of the Planning
Act 2008, no longer wishes to be an Interested Party in respect of the Examination.

I would be grateful if you could please acknowledge receipt of this letter.

Yours faithfully,

MARK BROXUP
GENERAL MANAGER





